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 City Council Meeting Minutes

 July 09, 2024
Present:

Susan Murre, Debbie Sheppard, Freda Jordan, Douglas Parker

Guests:  Tanis Williams, DeeAnn & Jake Sammons, Michael Talasek, Gus and Debra Gracia, 

Tommy Monk, Taryn Taylor

Mayor called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.  

Debbie gave the invocation

Mayor led the Pledge of Allegiance

The Minutes from both June 2024 meetings were presented.  Douglas made a motion to accept the minutes as presented.  Debbie seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

The financial statements for June 2024 were presented.  Brandon made a motion to accept the financials as presented.  Debbie seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

Susan presented the Fire Department with a certificate of appreciation from the City Council for their diligence during the torrential rains in May.

Mayor noted that we just need to remove the paneling from the Annex. Jake will remove the metal roof.  Bell and Cross will go to a church.  Debbie thinks that maybe SFA can use the pianos.  She will check.  

Mayor noted that the material for the walking track is not working.  We might have to resort to ground shingles.  She will try and locate a company and a price.  Concrete is only an option around the city part of the land – not around the entire block.

Mayor mentioned that the small closet in the back room needs to be removed in order to improve air circulation.  Susan will see if Daniel can take it down.

Speed bumps on 1918 and 1910 in front of school were discussed.  Rumble strips were also mentioned.  Susan will price and we will revisit.  Tommy Monk did note that speed bumps on 1910 would be great.

Tree trimming along Hwy 80, 1918, and 1129 were discussed.  Instead of adding more funds to the County line in the budget, it was decided to just add those jobs in as needed.  Tommy noted that he can assist in this process by letting us know where trees need to be addresses before they become a problem.  He also contacted TXDOT to trim the ones on Hwy 80 for us, as they are in the TXDOT Right of Way.

Rezoning Hwy 80 in one area to commercial was discussed.  It was decided that if the only benefit was to elevate re-sell value, then it was not a council issue, and the decision to leave the town zoning as is.  

Brandon made a motion to enter executive session for the last agenda item.  Freda seconded the motion.  All in favor.  The Mayor presented the original school board decision to make the Creagle Addition a building restricted area.  According to the Attorney, the City is not obligated to enforce rules or restrictions that another entity put into place.  There was no action taken.  Brandon made a motion to adjourn from executive session.  Freda seconded the motion. All in favor – motion carried.

Brandon made a motion to adjourn.  Debbie seconded the motion. All in favor – motion carried.

___________________________ Susan Murre, Mayor 
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